
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  

MARINERS 

117 (T) of  2020     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 3 April 2020 

Area:             Brisbane pilotage area 

Locality: North Stradbroke Island 

Activity: Vessel Exclusion Zone 

Mariners are advised that the Redland City Council - Local Disater Management Group has established  

a 100 metre exclusion zone for all waters surrounding North Stradbroke Island. The 100 metre 

boundary is measured from Lowest Astronomical Tide (LAT). The restrictions are in place for the 

period Thursday 02 April 2020 until Friday, 29 May 2020, unless otherwise advised.  

 

This notice is for pleasure craft only, and not for commercial/emergency services, marine rescue and 

essential services for the island. 

 

During times of inclement weather or emergency, recreational vessels are still permitted to seek safe 

anchorage in areas which may fall within the 100 metre exclusion zone. Recreational vessels transiting 

through a waterway which may be within the 100 metre exclusion zone are also permitted to do so. 

 

Only permanent residents and those engaged in essential travel are permitted ashore. For further 

details see the attached notification from Redland City Council 

 

 

Refer to notice: none 

Cancel notice: none 

 

AUS charts affected: AUS236 

 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 




